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MINTUES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AND 
THE NOMINATING 

COMMITTEE HELD FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 1993 AT 4:00 P.M. 
IN THE LIBRARY BOARD ROOM. 

The President, Eleanor Ratsep, called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m. Present: Members of the Executive Committee, Bensen, 
Brett, Keating, Maguire, Ratsep and Scheerer, and substitutes 
Cannon and Hunting. Also, all members of the Nominating Commit­
tee: Brett, Hunting, Keating, Maguire and Scheerer. 

The Chairman of the Finance Committee, Donald Hunting, presented 
the unaudited financial statements for 1992 which were accepted 
and placed on file. 

A decision was made to ask for an amount up to $100,000 from the 
School District this June, at the discretion of the President 
and the Treasurer. 

A motion was made and duly passed to allow Beth Gray, the Director, 
to purchase a word processor to replace her previous machine 
which has broken down; if the amount is more than $1000, she 
is to consult with the President and the Treasurer. 

A motion was made and duly passed to recommend to the Board that 
the Advisory Board be dissolved. 

The unexpired term of the late Lee Bendheim needs to be filled 
and the name of Alexander Jackson was proposed. He will be 
contacted by the Nominating Committee to see if he will accept 
this position. 

A letter was received from C. Dickerman Williams asking for 
suggestions for using money from the Dickerman Trust Fund for the 
benefit of the library. 

The Executive Committee ratified the following transactions which 
took place since the last Board meeting: 

A 1992 donation of $1000 from the Ichan Foundation was 
reclassified as restricted—to be used for Children's Room furn­
iture—and was transferred to the Special Gifts account prior to 
year end. 

Unspent 1992 budgeted funds for Grounds Care of $1895 were 
transferred to the Repair and Maintenance savings account, to be 
used as a reserve against expenditures for Grounds Care which 
exceed succeeding years1 budgets. 

The Treasurer received approval to transfer $4000 from the Special 
Gifts account to the Building Fund's Scudder S. T. Bond Fund. This 
amount was originally designated for a "living fence" on the li­
brary's western boundary but was never expended. It will be used 
for landscaping when the library addition is completed. 



FEBRUARY 19, 1993 (cont.) 

The Director wished to hire a part-time employee who requires 
medical coverage as a condition of employment and is willing to 
pay for it. Mr. Maguire recommended that we obtain approval, 
in writing, from the carrier to clarify the eligibility re­
quirements in their manual. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:36 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary 
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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS 
OF THE EAST HAMPTON LIBRARY HELD FRIDAY, MARCH 19, 1993 AT 

4:00 P.M. IN THE BOARD ROOM 

The President, Eleanor Ratsep, called the meeting to order at 4:00 
p.m. Present: Bensen, Briggs, Chapman, Greene, Gray, Hunting, 
Keating, Maguire, Ratsep and Scheerer. Absent: Araaden, Brett, 
Cannon, Coxe, Halsey and Wagman . . 

A motion was made and duly passed to elect Alexander Jackson to 
the Board of Managers, class of 1996, to fill the unexpired term of 
Lee K. Bendheim. Mr. Jackson was then called into the Board Room 
and remained for the meeting. 

Robert A. Stern, the architect, was then introduced to the Board 
and presented his plans for the addition to the library. 

The business meeting then began with the minutes of the previous 
meeting being accepted as corrected. 

The Treasurer's report was accepted and placed on file. 

A motion was made and duly passed to ratify the two following 
financial transactions. 

A 1992 donation of $1000 from the Ichan Foundation was reclass­
ified as restricted—to be used for Children's Room furniture—and 
was transferred to Special Gifts Account prior to year's end. 

Unspent 1992 budgeted funds for Grounds Care of $1895 were 
transferred to the Repair and Maintenance Savings ^Account, to be used 
as a reserve against expenditures for Grounds Care which exceed 
succeeding years' budgets. 

A motion was made and duly passed to dissolve the Adivsory Board. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Appeal: The Apple Computer system has been set up to handle the 
appeal list. $32,325 has been received from 395 donors. A letter 
has been sent out to tax payers in the School District explaining 
why we are asking for more money this year. 

Book Sale: The next book sale will be held Saturday, May 29th from 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Board members have been asked to sign up to 
work. 

House: The front step in front of the Children's Room is broken. 
There is a broken window on the third floor and a leak in the Agnes 
Day Room. The front door lock has been replaced and 20 new keys 
made for the staff. 

The nominating Committee will present the slate for 1993-1994 at the 
next regular meeting 

The Long-Range Planning Committee has met and will meet again on 
April 24th. 

Personnel: Job descriptions are needed. 



March 19, 1993 (cont.) 

A motion was made and duly passed to proceed with getting a cost 
estimate for the library addition from Hanscomb, Inc. for the 
whole project and also for a partly finished addition. 

The next regular meeting will be held on June 18th at 4:00 
p.m. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary 
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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS 
CALLED MAY 7, 1993 AT 4:00 P.M. IN THE BOARD ROOM< 

The President, Eleanor Ratsep, called the meeting to order at 
4:00 p.m. Present: Amaden, Bensen, Brett, Briggs, Cannon, 
Coxe, Gray, Greene, Halsey, Hunting, Jackson, Keating, Maguire, 
Ratsep, Scheerer and Wagman. Absent: Chapman. 

C. Dickerman Williams has written the library asking what the 
status of the Dickerman Memorial Fund is at this point. Edward 
Maguire, Jr. and Donald Hunting will investigate this matter. 

The Director, Beth Gray, would like to extend the length of 
video rentals from two days to seven days. This will be voted 
upon at the next meeting. 

We will get a survey of the library property on the north side 
of Edwards Lane as there seems to be a problem with one of the 
neighbors building an arch and putting in a path on our property 

A motion was made by Stanley Wagman, Chairman of the Long Range 
Planning Committee, that the Board of Managers approve and adopt 
the Robert A. M. Stern Project in a single phase and authorize 
the proper officers to proceed. The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously. 

The next regular meeting will be held June 18th at 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara H. Scheerer, Secretary 


